 Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

May 7, 2013
Meeting was called to order by Vic at 1:00pm.   

Those present were: 

	Shirley Krieger John Kopala Kaye Eibeck Judy Edmond

	Mary Barkl Barbara Rippstein Victor Fragnito Francis Cartwright

	Ed Taschner Russ Henzel Bala Visvanathan Ibis Valles


Our next meeting will be Thursday, August 29, 1pm at Barros Pizza, 7th street and Coral Gables, 15440 N 7th St., Phoenix, 
New members to the board were introduced by Vic; they are Kevin Harris and Bala Visvanathan.  We got to meet Bala’s wife as she traveled from Gilbert to meet the board and share the long ride with Bala.

A motion to approve April meeting minutes was made and seconded, all board agreed.   
Membership Report 

Mary presented membership report:

Current membership update:
Total Active
         
670(397 e-mail) (75 both)

Assoc.


  67 (8 e-mail 1 both)
 

VIPs 


  38 (all e-mail 5 to Honeywell mail drops)

New retirees will remain on the mailing list for 3 months to be given a chance to join the HRC.  

Treasurer’s Report

Francis gave us a report on April finances, we had a large output for April but we are still in the black, free and clear.  Board approved.
Electronic Tools

Russ reported status quo on server information, email not much change.  Spikes were the normal hits for the month.  
Scholarships 
Ed reported that 4 awards were made and approved.  Team starting next year’s cycle.  
Programs and Event Status

Judy updated us on the successful picnic.  So much food we may need doggie boxes. 
Barbara updated us on the cruise,  still waiting for price drop.  6 people interested but waiting for price break. 

Shirley gave an update on the Annual meeting; she made her goal of 100+ with 108 attending.  Shirley suggest that an extra table be set up at future seminars to minimize concerns.
Kaye reported on survey results to membership with questions and concerns.  Most are happy with the club, are members so they can keep up with people by receiving the Bridge.  Would like more photos, jokes and fix it guys.  More volunteer opportunities, more personal articles, page for letters to Editor, Chase Field tour (like we did for Diamondbacks), Kitt Peak, ………
Spring Picnic – Judy and Pat

Day at Races, Vic with need assistant

Medicare, fraud, identity theft and scams – Kaye and someone from Sperry 

October Feast - Judy

2014 Annual Meeting – Shirley 

Unfinished Business 
Shirley suggested turning profit back to members
Mission and vision – Ibis to update
Sell websites as resource, publish useful links
Bala agreed to checkout Wi-Fi for directors to call in when meetings in progress
Meeting was adjourned at 2:30 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted

Mary L. Barkl, Secretary
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